

Neta Kranz Kindergarten.

55 Wood Tce Whyalla 5600 Telephone: 08 86457224

Facsimile: 08 86452250

E-Mail: Libby.Kranz856@schools.sa.edu.au

Dear Parents and Carers,

The start to term two has been very busy and exciting.

Barry Peters:

Thank you to all the our families who accommodated the change in session to enable this performance take place.

It was so delightful watching the children sing and laugh so loudly. We are very lucky to have him visit. Each of our families will receive a gift CD from Barry and his "friends" group. His music is outstanding and we encourage you to extend and indulge your children with his songs and dances. His tunes have been recently added to Spotify and iTunes. For all the families that have abandoned CD playing, please look him up and press follow.

Peppercorn Markets:

We would like to thank all our families who donated drinks for the recent Peppercorn Market. We had a very successful day raising just over \$800.00.

An extra special thank you is extended to those who were able to assist us by cooking the BBQ or preparing and selling the Yiros.

Upcoming Yellow Session Change:

To assist staff to undertake first aid training there will be no kindergarten session on <u>Friday 8th June</u>.

If your child attends kindergarten in the yellow group you can choose to make up this session on either <u>Friday 1st June</u> or <u>Friday 15th June</u>.

We hope you are able to accommodate this change. Any questions or concerns please don't hesitate to speak with an educator.

Road Safety Markets:

On Sunday 3rd June, we will be holding a Baked potato stall at the Road Safety Markets.

If you were unable to donate to the previous market we would appreciate if you could assist us with a donation of any of the below ingredients.

- ⇒ Tinned crushed unsweetened pineapple
- ⇒ Tinned diced beetroot
- ⇒ Shredded Cheese
- ⇒ Carrots, Green/red cabbage
- ⇒ Sour cream

On the day we will require help to wrap/cook potatoes and deliver to the markets, as well as prepare and sell potato's at our stall.

If you are available to provide assistance a roster will be located in the hallway. Please can you indicate your availability for Sunday 3rd June.

Child Youth Health:

Many children have now been invited to undertake their Child Youth Health check at kindergarten. This is a Government service run through Child

Youth Health, where each child is invited to visit with the nurse, have their eye sight and hearing checked and discuss any concerns you may have.

Throughout the next two terms the remaining children will be invited to attend their health check.





Where: At kindergarten on Friday 22nd June

Time: 5.00pm until 6.30pm

Who: Children 3.5 to 6 years

Cost: **\$5**

Children will be supervised by staff and members of the kindergarten committee.

Once they have entered the building, children will not be venturing out until an adult collects them. There will be a sign in sheet for parents/carers to sign their children in and out of the disco.

We shall have dancing and games during the evening, with an interval for serving of food. Girls are asked to bring a plate of savoury food suitable for sharing, for example pizza, mini quiches and boys a plate of sweet food or fruit platter. Please remember 'No nuts'.

Libby, Lauren, Carmen & Lorna